| own a house that shares a fence line with this property. And | have to say | am completely
against them rezoning this property to agriculture. The new owners do not take care of the
property as they should. They do not mow or keep the fence line maintained. The previous
owners of this residence kept the yard professional maintenance, including fence lines that was
weed eated, trees and dead limbs upkept. The new owners moved in and did not mow the area
that borders almost 30 of our fences for over a year. Which caused large vermin to start digging
under our fence and ate through our fence also. This caused issues in our back yard as we
have pets and children. They finally did mow it after the county was called for a dirty lot. They
still have not controlled the weeds that grow along the fences or in their yard. We have some
weeds that grow taller than out 6-foot-tall fence. The owners do not live there full time and only
show up every couple days. They have chickens in a pen in the back yard which they do not
maintain daily. | highly recommend that this property does not get rezoned to agriculture. We
are afraid if it is rezoned the problems will only get worse and we will be dealing with much
bigger issues when they are not made to maintain their lot and do as they please. This needs to
be reconsidered and looked into much deeper than it is now and consider the families with small
children and pets that use their backyard. Since it has been proved that they cannot maintain a
residential property it would be detrimental to our community for them to zone this as
agriculture.



